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Wednesday, December 13, 2017 at 6:30 pm in the Annex cafeteriaPTA Meeting Minutes – Wednesday, December 13, 2017


Meeting called to order by Jasmine Flores, PTA President at 6:42 pm.

In attendance
32 members were in attendance; a quorum was reached.
Executive Board Members: Jasmine Flores, Ermelinda Pagano, and Lissette Perez-Erazo
Title 1 Representatives: Ermelinda Pagano, Jorge Erazo, Jr., and Lisa Farago 
Administration/Staff:  Mr. Muccino, Ms. Daly, Mr. Amely, Ms. Schiavone, Ms. Bello 

Childcare was available for this meeting.

Approval of Minutes 
A motion was made to approve the minutes from November.  Motion passed; minutes were approved.

President’s Report
· The agenda provided at the meeting has various upcoming dates of importance from January through February for your benefit, so that parents are aware of what is happening.
· For our Kindergarteners, the moving up ceremony is in June, and all Kindergartners will be taking graduation photos on February 1st. 
· The PTA email address is always provided at the meetings and is up on the bulletin boards, so please feel free to reach out to us if you have questions, concerns, or wish to volunteer. The PTA and Title 1 work hard to build a sense of community with the parents, staff and students. 
· Parents of 5th graders should note that the Sports and Arts after school program is now available for those in the fifth grade now, on a first-come, first-served basis. If interested, please complete forms and get them in before the winter break. 
· The School Express app that was introduced earlier in the school year will be up and running soon.  Mr. Muccino will be attending a training that details how to use the app. 

Health & Wellness Council
· Karen Rice talked about the success of the Family Fitness Boot Camp that was held on Tuesday, November 21. It was a 30-minute workout with the instructor, who is a hard body trainer.  Healthy food was provided and it was fun.  
· The Horticultural Society had a fundraiser for plants that were in small containers that were decorated. 
· Aromatherapy will be held on January 9th, which has been highly anticipated.  When the flyers go home after the break, please get them signed right away and send them back.  Last year’s aromatherapy workshop was a lot of fun; essential oils were given.  A speaker will discuss the benefits of the oils and how to use them. It will be a great time. 
· There is a flyer available at the meeting for ideas for healthy snacking for the kids during the holidays.  Happy Holidays!

Old/New Business
· Mrs. Schiavone has been holding a coat drive for gently used coats, which will be donated to the 49th Precinct for the New York Cares Organization.  There is still time to bring in the coats.  They will walk them to the Precinct next Wednesday, December 20th. 
· The Father/Son Game Night at Dave & Buster’s will be held on January 26th.  Flyers will go our right after the break. 
· The Family Holiday Photos were held on December 2nd.
· The Family Brunch with Santa was held on December 8th. It was a lot of fun.
· An event that we had planned for families, not as a fundraiser, had to be cancelled (Family Bowling Night), and we know that people were upset about it, because many families expressed interest in the event. We are sorry to say that we were unable to hold the event and we hope to be able to try for another bowling event (or something similar) in the future.
· The PTA meetings are for parents to voice their concerns and to express what they feel.  It’s a platform for issues to be spoken of as a group.  If you have concerns or questions, you can also always speak with the Parent Coordinator, Anne Daly, who can bring any issues up in the proper forum, or reach out to us via email.  As long as everything is openly discussed and there is transparency, parents can vote on things that they want to happen. 

Treasurer’s Report
· Ermelinda Pagano presented the Financial Report for December. 
· Ermelinda mentioned the possibility of hosting movie nights at the school and the need for a permit in order to do so.  In order to be able to host movie nights, the license/permit would cost approximately $600. A motion was made to use PTA funds to purchase the license/permit for movie nights.  More than two-thirds of parents voted in favor, motion was approved. 

Title 1 Committee
· Ermelinda brought up Title 1’s role in the Family Fitness Night, which was in conjunction with the Health & Wellness Council. She encouraged parents that when they sign up for an event, they should attend, because the funding that is put into the events goes towards food and vendors in order to make the event possible.  Money is being wasted when parents/families don’t show up to the events that they RSVP for. 
· She noted that the Family Art Night would be held in April.  The Parent Book Club flyers went out, but if you weren’t able to sign up, please email us.
· Mad Science will be held on February 2nd, so that it takes place as close to when the Science Fair will be held as possible. Flyers will be sent out after the break. 
· The Brain Show is scheduled for May 11. 
· Ermelinda proposed a Family Game Night (for families to get a break from the electronics; to stress the importance of communication with family. A motion was made to host this on a Saturday; motion was not passed. A motion was made to host on a Friday night; motion was approved.
· The Behavioral Workshop is still unscheduled, as the PARNS Clinic has not gotten back to Title 1.  
· A request was made by a parent for a Google Classroom workshop and Title 1 is looking into scheduling a workshop (perhaps one of the teachers serving as an instructor). 
· There are only 6 teacher hours available left for the year from the money that was proposed for teacher hours at the beginning of the year. A motion was made to add $60 per session for more teacher hours for workshops.  Motion was passed with a two-thirds vote. 

Principal’s Remarks
· Mr. Muccino addressed the cancellation of the Family Bowling Night and the fact that there was a “conflict of interest” because the vendor has familial ties with staff from PS 83. 
· He also mentioned he would be going to training very soon for the School Express app. 
· The Specialized High School Test Program was often only geared to students who were performing above grade level in the 7th grade, but now through a grant, with parent approval, all 7th graders will have the opportunity to study for the Specialized High School entrance exams. 
· Mr. Muccino mentioned the Food Drive that has been under way—last year we were able to fill 3 of the big carts from the 49th Precinct; this year we are hoping to fill 4 carts. 
· The Saturday programs are up and running—with ESL at 9 am and basketball for 3rd, 4th and 5th graders for the first time. 

Star Students for December 2017 were awarded a certificate by the PTA.

A gift raffle was held for the parents.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:26 pm. 

The next PTA meeting is scheduled for Wednesday,  January  17, 2018 at 6:30 pm in the Annex cafeteria.

Minutes compiled by Lissette Perez-Erazo, Secretary
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